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June 25, 2009

California Air Resources Board

1001 I Street

Sacramento, California   95814

Re:  Proposed CARB Threshold Reduction for Greenhouse Gas Emission Mandatory Reporting

Dear CARB:

Pechiney Plastic Packaging, Inc., a manufacturer of flexible packaging, appreciates this opportunity to file comments on CARB’s proposal of June 5, 2009 to reduce California’s annual threshold for mandatory reporting of greenhouse gas emissions from 25,000 metric tons per year to 10,000 metric tons per year.  PPPI operates a flexible packaging manufacturing facility employing approximately 130 personnel at 6590 Central Avenue in Newark, Alameda County, California.

Flexible packagers are converters that produce packaging for food, healthcare and industrial products using paper, film, foil, or any combination of these materials.  Examples of flexible packaging include rollstock, bags, pouches, labels, liners, wraps and tamper-evident packaging for food and medicine.  Flexible packaging, a $25.6 billion industry, employs approximately 80,000 people in the United States and is now the second largest segment of the U.S. packaging market estimated at $135 billion.  
PPPI takes a holistic approach to our sustainability responsibilities, building on the three pillars of sustainability: environmental, social, and economic.  Our commitment is to work continuously to reduce our environmental footprint, while demonstrating social respect and not endangering the economic health of our company, industry and partners.  
Our first comment regarding the proposed California reduction from 25,000 metric tons per year to 10,000 metric tons per year is that this reduction would create a significant gap between proposed federal and California greenhouse gas emission mandatory reporting thresholds.  The proposed federal greenhouse gas emission mandatory reporting threshold is 25,000 metric tons per year (74 Fed. Reg. 16648; April 10, 2009).  A reduced California mandatory reporting threshold could yield additional overall reporting burden, and associated business costs, to California facilities versus facilities located outside of California.  We believe that CARB’s public analysis of the impact of this proposed California reduction must include quantification of additional reporting burden costs to California businesses; and that this reduction should only be considered if it would be shown to have insignificant cost impact on California businesses.     
Our second comment is that the U.S. EPA also noted that changing the federal mandatory reporting threshold to 10,000 metric tons per year would approximately double the number of facilities reporting federally, but would not have a significant impact on federally reported greenhouse gas emission tonnage.  We believe that CARB’s public analysis of the impact of this proposed California reduction must also include quantifying the number of increased state-reporting facilities, and quantifying the resulting increased state-reported greenhouse emission 
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tonnage; and that this reduction should only be further considered if there would be a significant increase in state-reported greenhouse gas emission tonnage relative to the number of increased state-reporting facilities.  
Thank you again for this opportunity to file our comments.  If you would like to discuss these comments further or have any additional questions, please feel free to contact me by telephone at (920) 727-6157 or by e-mail at brian.galley@alcan.com.

Sincerely,
J. Brian Galley

Manager, Environmental Engineering
Food Packaging Americas, EHS Group
Pechiney Plastic Packaging, Inc.
cc (via e-mail):

Chuck Pershing – Newark




Gerald Bartz – Newark




Dave Ellison – PPPI/EHS
